

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Local Transportation Bureau

1409 Coliseum Blvd., Montgomery, Alabama 36110-2060 Phone: (334) 242-6206 FAX: (334) 353-6530 Internet: http://www.dot.state.al.us



Kay Ivey Governor John R. Cooper Transportation Director

February 18, 2020

LOCAL TRANSPORTATION BUREAU MEMORANDUM 2020-4

TO:

Metropolitan Planning Organizations

Rural Planning Organizations ALDOT Region Engineers

ALDOT Region Local Transportation Section

ALDOT Local Transportation Bureau Planning Section

FROM:

D.E. (Ed) Phillips, Jr., P.E., Local Transportation Bureau Chief

REFERENCE: Local Transportation Bureau Organization

This memorandum is to inform you of recent changes in staffing within the Local Transportation Bureau, Planning Section. The following MPO/RPO geographical assignments have been made to Planning Section staff:

Michael Hora, Planning Engineer:

Phone: (334)-242-6517 email: horam@dot.state.al.us

Bryan Fair, Assistant Planning Engineer:

Phone: (334)-242-6097 email: fairb@dot.state.al.us

Birmingham MPO

Birmingham RPO

Scott Moseley, MPO Coordinator:

Phone: (334)-242-6443 email: moseleys@dot.state.al.us

Mobile MPO

Southeast Wiregrass Area MPO

South Alabama RPO

Eastern Shore MPO

Florida-Alabama TPO

Southeast Alabama RPO

Barbara Hendricks, MPO Coordinator:

Phone: (334)-242-6783 email: hendricksb@dot.state.al.us

Montgomery MPO

Calhoun Area MPO

Gadsden Etowah MPO

Central Alabama RPO

South Central Alabama RPO

East Alabama RPO

Candy Masters, MPO Coordinator:

Phone: (334)-242-6772 email: mastersc@dot.state.al.us

Tuscaloosa Area MPO Auburn-Opelika MPO Columbus Phenix City MPO West Alabama RPO Lee & Russell County RPO Alabama Tombigbee RPO

James Giles, MPO Coordinator:

Phone: (334)-242-6779 email: gilesj@dot.state.al.us

Huntsville Area Transportation Study MPO Decatur MPO Shoals Area MPO Top of Alabama RPO North Central Alabama RPO Northwest Alabama RPO

These personnel assignments should serve to equalize the workload within the Planning Section and allow more individualized attention to serve our MPOs and RPOs. Please direct any correspondence with the Planning Section of the LTB through the individual assigned to that particular MPO/RPO. Any issues that require additional attention can be directed to Mr. Michael Hora or myself.

We hope this organizational structure will allow us to provide better service and greater efficiency to our MPOs, RPOs, and ALDOT Regions. Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions or comments concerning this matter.

DEP:mh/bf

C: Mr. John R. Cooper, Transportation Director

Mr. Don Arkle, P.E., Chief Engineer

Mr. Ed Austin, P.E., Assistant Chief Engineer, Policy & Planning

Ms. Lian Li, Planning & Program Management, FHWA Alabama Division